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MONTHLY PROGRAMS 
(By: Elaine Liddell, Program Chairman) 

 

Please plan to attend your meeting.  We 
meet at RC McGraw’s, 2317 Tuttle Creek 
Blvd.  Lunch is served at 11:15AM.  If you 
are not called by a caller, please call John 
Rodgers for reservations.    

 
 

July & August 
SUMMER VACATION 

No Meetings  
 

Wednesday, Sep 17  
Flint Hills Heart Vascular & Vein Clinic 
“What Your Body Wants You to Know”  

 
Wednesday, Oct 15 
Pam Maxwell, BC/BS 

“Changes to Federal BC/BS Plans  
for 2015” 

 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 
 
President   John H. Rodgers   785-230-6050 
1st VP   Dick McChesney   785-537-8302 
2nd VP   Elaine Liddell    785-776-5559 
Secretary   Rebecca Rodgers   785-230-6050 
Treasurer   Barbara Hackbart   785-494-2425 
Past Pres   Ann Domsch    785-537-5147 
News Editor  Judy Grossnickle   785-537-2457 

 What is NARFE’s Mission?    
 
 NARFE’s mission has remained the 
same since 1921:  To preserve, protect  
and enhance the benefits of current and 
retired Federal Employees.    
 
 

Why Should I belong to NARFE?  

 As a member of NARFE, you strengthen each 
of our critical messages before Congress, fortify 

our national outreach, and demonstrate your dedi-
cation to protecting the hard-earned benefits and 
deserved reputation of both the current and retired 

federal workforce. NARFE’s aggressive legisla-
tive agenda focuses on protecting your financial 
security and health benefits in your working years 

and retirement. Our advocacy efforts have pro-
duced winning results, including:  
 Preventing the reduction of federal employee 

and annuitant compensation during last year’s 

fiscal cliff negotiations and this year’s budget 
deal;  

 Maintaining the integrity of the FEHBP by 

defeating an amendment that would have re-
moved postal retirees from the program and 
raised premiums for all participants;  

 Federal Employees Retirement System 
(FERS) workers may now credit all of their 
unused sick leave toward retirement; and  

 Pressing rule changes to allow federal em-
ployees to transition to phased retirement 
while being able to collect a partial annuity. 

Continued on Page 4 Column 1. 

 



LEGISLATIVE REPORT  
(By: John Drach, Legislative Committee Chairman)  

 

 Recently there has not been much controver-
sial legislative news released.  We can be happy 
about that.   
 As a reminder, our yearly cost of living or 
COLAs are based on a method called CPI-W 
which is the Consumer Price Index for Urban 
Wage Earners and Clerical Workers.  In the last 
couple of years a new proposed method was in-
troduced which was called the Chained-CPI.  
There was a concerted effort to express dissatis-
faction against this Chained-CPI method of cal-
culation.  It appears that our  efforts were suc-
cessful as this method of COLA calculation was 
not included in the proposed President’s FY15 
budget.  A new bill’s provisions, which was in-
troduced in April, has the COLAs calculated on 
the Consumer Price Index for the Elderly which 
is called the CPI-E.  National NARFE’s position 
is the CPI-E is a more accurate method to calcu-
late our COLA and recommends contacting your 
representatives supporting the CPI-E.  It was 
reported the consumer prices have rose for the 
months of December through April.  There are 
five months remaining in the measurement year 
for our next COLA calculation.  We will need to 
watch these consumer price announcements and 
the accompanying computations to determine if 
a COLA may be applicable for 2015. 
 An item of interest is a bill that was intro-
duced in the House repeals the Government Pen-
sion Offset (GPO) and the Windfall Elimination 
Provision (WEP).  This type of legislation has 
been introduced in almost every session of Con-
gress and then gets referred to the House Com-
mittee on Ways and Means.  In the past the bill 
does not go any further.  This would be an issue 
to contact your Congressional rep-
resentatives for discussion.   
 A bill was recently introduced 
called for a FAIR, 3.3 percent fed-
eral pay raise for current federal 
employees.  FAIR is the abbrevia-
tion for the Federal Adjustment of 
Income Rates and this was con-
tained in H.R. bill 4306.  At this 
point this is only an introduced bill. 

 
 
 

 MEMBERSHIP  
(By: Dick McChesney Vice President for Membership)  

  

 At the time of this writing, I hope the 
June 18 meeting will be well attended.  For 
the first time the meeting will be held at 
5:30 P.M.  Our purpose is to make it more 
convenient for NARFE members and guest 
who are employed to attend.  ( If successful, 
more future meetings could be held early 
evening.) 
 Members recognize how important 
NARFE is to protect our employee and retir-
ee benefits.  All federal employees and retir-
ees should belong to NARFE.  National an-
nual dues are $40 and our chapter dues are 
$7. (First time members join for a total of 
$40.)  This is a small amount to have Na-
tional Officers and legislative staff testifying 
and nearly daily visiting key congressional 
offices to protect our benefits. 
 Because NARFE membership continues 
to decline, the National Officers recognize 
substantial changes must be made.  The 
number of regions in the U.S have been re-
duced from 10 to 5, thus reducing expens-
es.  Other things that will be voted on at the 
August National Convention are:  Eliminat-
ing the National Secretary and Vice Presi-
dent Office and only retaining the President 
and Treasurer.  Making Chapter member-
ships optional. These would require By-Law 
changes and a 2/3 majority approval.  These 
and possibly others approved amendments 
are aimed at freeing up money for other use 
and increasing memberships.  
 We encourage everyone, retirees, current 
employees, spouses and surviving spouses 
to belong to NARFE.  If you are already a 

member invite those you know who 
are eligible to belong to join us.  If 
you are not already a member, 
please join us.    
 For applications and  promotion-
al information, please contact me, 
Dick McChesney, at 785 537-8302 
or dgmac5@juno.com.  

mailto:dgmac5@juno.com


ALZHEIMER’S UPDATE  
(Ann Domsch, Alzheimer’s Committee Chair,  

537-5147)   
 

 The NARFE Organization supports Alzhei-
mer’s Research.  100% of any donation given to 
NARFE for Alzheimer’s goes to and only to re-
search.  None of the funds are used for  admin-
istrative costs or expenses.  Alzheimer’s Disease 
is not just “minor memory loss,” it is a disease 
that is ultimately fatal.  Its cause is not yet under-
stood.  It kills nerve cells and tissue in the brain, 
causing it to shrink dramatically.  If affects a per-
son’s ability to communicate, to think and, even-
tually, to breathe.  At least 44 million people 
worldwide  are now living with Alzheimer’s dis-
ease and other dementias.  As our populations 
age, those numbers will swell to 76 million by 
2030.  Currently there is no way to prevent, stop 
or even to slow the progression of Alzheimer’s 
disease.  Some drugs manage the symptoms, but 
only temporarily.   Contribute today!  Help end 
Alzheimer’s Disease tomorrow!  

 

Q: Are there certain foods that can help me 
avoid dementia?   

A: (Saniay Gupta, MD is chief medical corre-
spondent for CNN and a practicing neuro-
surgeon at Emory Clinic in Atlanta, GA)  

 
 There is no surefire way to prevent Alzhei-
mer’s, but you can reduce your risks, and food 
may help.   
 Observational studies have found a lower risk 
of dementia in people who eat more antioxidant-
rich vegetables and fruits.  As you age, your 
body’s ability to produce its own antioxidants 
declines, so consuming them in your diet be-
comes even more important at this stage of life.  
Researchers in Pittsburg have also found that 
eating fish every week can be protective against 
Alzheimer’s because of the omega-3 fatty acids 
that fatty fish contain.   
 Finally, there’s a saying that what’s good for 
the heart is good for the brain, so aim for a heart-
healthy diet.  If nothing else, it can help you con-
trol high blood pressure.  This may be especially 
useful for preventing multi-infarct dementia, 
which is essentially caused by a series of mini-
strokes and is a common reason for memory loss 
in the elderly.  When blood flow to the brain is 
disrupted, brain tissue is damaged.  If enough of 
these tiny strokes occur, it becomes a problem. 

PRESIDENT’S CORNER 
(By:  John H. Rodgers, 785-230-6050,  

rodgersjohn@rocketmail.com) 
 

 To the members of #0366 and to our 
prospective members: I hope everyone had 
a great Memorial Day!  You could not beat 
the weather and more rain would be appre-
ciated.  If you are a gardener, I hope your 
gardens produce to your expectations. 
Since my garden's growing great, we’ve 
been eating fresh salad.  Yum! 
 We hosted a great convention because 
we all pitched in and with all the help, we 
could even enjoy the convention.  Chuck 
and Dave were outstanding and came 
through like champs.   As President of 
#0366 I give them and all the volunteers a 
big "High Five".  
 We are all hopeful that our special June 
evening meeting on the 18th will be well 
attended.  We scheduled this evening 
meeting to facilitate our current federal 
employees to attend our meeting.  To those 
who attended, thank you.   
 To our members, remember that every 
one of us is on the recruiting committee.  
Invite those you know to join us in 
NARFE.  Our numbers are important when 
our Washington D.C. staff go to Capital 
Hill to inform and encourage congression-
al support for the protection and advance-
ment of our current, future and retired fed-
eral employees.   

2014/2015 Kansas Officers pictured above:  
President:  Cindy Blythe; Secretary:  Gwen Ketter; Treasurer:  
Rebecca Rodgers; National Regional VP:  Carol Ek; Area VPs:  
1:  Louis Bornman; 1A:  Judy Etter; 2:  Sylvia Riepen; 2A:  Gary 
Kilgore; 3:  John Ourada; 4:  Gary Townson; 5: Ronald Katt; 6:  
Charles Waknitz 
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MEMBERSHIP SCOREBOARD 

MONTH GAIN REINSTATED LOSS 

Mar-Jun 0 1 5 

Memberships in peril:  9 

TOTAL  MEMBERSHIP as of  June, 247 

 

IN MEMORIUM 
 

Fred B. Hadle, Member, born:  
Sep 7, 1917; died:  Dec 5, 2013.  
We extend our condolences to 
Edith and the family.   

Why Should I Belong to NARFE?  Continued from Page 1.   
 

 Beyond NARFE’s critically important and 
successful lobbying and legislative weight, 

NARFE members receive further benefits that 
keep you informed, up-to-date and involved in 
everything that affects your status as a federal 

employee or retiree and provides answers to your 
questions on complex federal benefits. 


